
 

September 2021 

Newsletter of the Phantom Flyers R/C Club             http://phantomflyersrc.com 

CLUB OFFICERS                                                   Contact Number 

President – Bill Ahrens                                         (314) 913-3819 

Vice President – Dan Dierking                              (314) 406-4949 

Secretary – Ed White                                            (636) 219-2255 

Treasure – Jose' Espinosa                                     (636) 947-6067 

Safety Officer – Dave Evans                                  (636) 448-4800 

Field Manager – Don Grzina                                  (636) 233-0193 

Chief Flight Instructor – TBD                                

Activities Chairperson – Ed White                  

Send Membership Renewals to:             

Ed White 

10 Wolf Ridge Ct 

St Charles, MO 63303 

___________________________________________________________________________ 

Board of Directors:                    Work                           Home 

Ed White                                          Retired (B-)                  (636) 219-2255 

Dan Sundman                             (314) 749-4029                  (314) 749-4029 

Mitch Galatioto                                Retired (C+)                 (636) 734-6322                   

Dave Evans                                      Retired                         (636) 448-4800 

 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/


Minutes of the Phantom Flyers RC Club meeting on 16 August 2021 

The August club meeting was held at the field and opened at 6:30. President Bill Ahrens chaired the 

meeting. Seven club members were present. 

Tech session – Kevin Cox provided a Tech Session on his work with Li-ion batteries for EDF’s. Li-ion batteries 

are used in just about all consumer products (laptops, cell phones, etc.). They have some advantages for RC 

such as the higher mah ratings. But until recently they had one killer disadvantage, they could not provide 

enough current (their C rating was too low). Recently Li-ion batteries capable of putting out enough current 

for RC use have come onto the market. Specifically, 21700 40T Samsung Li-ion 4000 mah cells can provide 

EDF levels of current. They won’t fit in everything and ideally they should have separation between cells for 

cooling. Spacers are available from eBay. They need a 1C charge rate but charge safely from a Li-poly 

charger set on Li-poly charge. The Li-ion charge setting is for older technology Li-ion batteries. Also, to get 

enough current you need to run 2P (2 cells in parallel sharing the current). But the advantages are battery 

packs last longer, are less prone to damage, have less danger of Li fire and provide more flight time. 

Minutes of the July club meeting are approved as published in the Carrier Wave.  

Treasurer’s Report. We are still solvent. We will pay the lease soon. 

Safety Officer:  Not present. No safety issues raised. But some thoughts, if you are here alone, have your 

cell phone on your person. Get safety rules added to website. 

Field Manager’s Report – Mowers running well. Thanks to Kevin and Jack for cleaning up the exploded 

debris. And thanks to everyone else that helped. 

Activities:  Scale contest had 3 contestants.  Discussion suggested we need to be more specific on what goes 

on at the contest.  Especially how informal it is. 

GSLMA – meeting was cancelled 

Old Business – We need to resurrect the letter from FAA. Action for Secretary. 

New Business – AMA/FAA now has a test. We all need to take the test. It is reportedly very easy. Action for 

all of us. 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:10. 

Ed White 

Secretary, Phantom Flyers RC Club 

 

Links to the FAA and test site 

https://www.faa.gov/uas/recreational_fliers/knowledge_test_updates/ 

https://dronetrust.com/faa-trust/ 
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2021 September at the Field 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



EDF Time Trials (08/28/2021) 

 

Despite the number of jet models shown in the photo Bill Ahrens and Kevin Cox were the only attendees. 

With that said we had a great time flying and talking EDF stuff! So I called it an EDF Jet Together. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Supplied by Harold Weaver 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



Event Calendar for September 2021 

 

 

 

 

                            

 



MOWING SCHEDULE  

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 

 

   

 

       

 
 

 
http://phantomflyersrc.com/   
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/ 
 
Check there for the back issues of the Carrier Wave Newsletter, mowing schedule, event calendar 
and club roster/contact information (handy for mowing). 
 

 

Articles, pictures and tech notes for publishing in the Carrier Wave are always appreciated. Let us 

know what you are building, repairing or flying!  

 

Send them to: 

kevcox@charter.net 

http://phantomflyersrc.com/
https://www.facebook.com/Phantom-Flyers-RC-Club-139791882811519/
mailto:kevcox@charter.net

